
 

 

 

 

 
 

Prague, December 2023 
 

 
Dear clients,  

we are approaching the end of the year and  
would like to take this opportunity to thank you  
for your trust and the pleasant cooperation. As in  
previous years, this year was again dominated by various  
international crises, and this has also left its impact on the  
economy.  
 
One of the most difficult issues continues to be the availability of skilled  
professionals, and this affects not only our industry, but probably most of you.  
On the other hand, we are very pleased that we were once again able to acquire numerous new 
clients this year, some of whom are doing business here in the country for the first time. 

The uncertainty on the markets was also visible for us from the fact that we were hardly involved in 
company acquisitions in the first half of the year. In the second half of the year, however, there was 
fortunately a trend reversal. This perhaps gives us hope that more optimism is slowly returning to 
the economy.  

We would also like to thank our employees, who are always working professionally and flexibly to 
ensure that all goes smoothly, particularly during the current difficult situation on the labor market. 

As usual, we are foregoing Christmas presents again this year and donating the designated amount 
to non-profit and charitable organisations.  

We hope that you will be able to have a little break at Christmas and spend some quality time with 
your loved ones, and that you will be able to use this peaceful time to relax and refresh yourself.  

We wish you a calm and peaceful Christmas and a prosperous and, above all, enjoyable 2024. 

 
Your AUDITOR team 

Mag. Helmut Hetlinger    Marie Haasová             Mag. Georg Stöger 

 


